SUAA Board Meeting
Thursday, March 5, 2015

Wesley United Methodist Church

10:00 a.m.
Those present- Thompson, Jones, Lucas, Pledge, Gilbert, McLaughlin, McLean, Belles, Pano, Werling, Fulkerson, Hedblade, Fulkerson, Rupert, Callison, Richmond, Yunker 

The meeting was called to order by the president Marcia Lucas.  The minutes of February 3, 2015 board meeting were approved as corrected.  Gilbert/Pledge

The treasurer’s report was approved as presented by Yunker.  Jones/Pledge

Announcements/reports included a review of the Snow Bunny Luncheon.  It was identified that the event went well.  85 individuals attended.  The cost to our organization was approximately $5 per person.  The event will be moved to Wesley United Methodist Church next year due to the need for ease of parking and unloading and loading concerns.  Our organization may ask the Wesley Women to prepare the meat, gravy, potato and rolls.  Discussion followed.  It would still be a potluck meal.
The Annual Meeting will be held in May.  It was suggested there be a time prior to the meal to socialize.  Entertainment for the event may be Ruth Parks to play the piano.  Hedblade will ask her.  

The nominating committee will meet March 13 at 10:00 a.m. at the Old Dairy with Thompson as chair.  Lucas, McLean and Pledge will serve on the committee with her. 

The auditing committee will meet soon.  Lucas and Gilbert will be the committee.

A draft copy of the by-laws for the Illinois State SUAA was received from the state organization.  A feedback meeting will be held in March or April.  The state annual meeting will be held June 16 and 17.  The committee to look over the draft will be McLean, Pano, Nelson, Jones and Lucas.  They will meet March 24, 10:00 a.m. at the Old Dairy.

The SURS election will be held in April1-May 1 on line.  The actual election date is May 1.  The SURS site has a brief bio of each candidate.
Hedblade reported the following local members have passed away:  Emory Carson- Dec. 12, Dennis Bliss- Feb. 21 and Barbara Wuestenfeld- Feb. 26. 

Jones reported that there were 706 local members as of Jan. 15.

Rupert reported on Quality Care Insurance.  He also identified that there will probably another small wave of retirees from the University this spring.  He suggested that each employee review their investment reports from SURS 3 times a year. 

Pano reported the oral argument will be heard in the State Supreme Court about the pension lawsuit next week.  An update on HB-403 was sent to members from the SUAA state office.
Belles identified April 2 as the date for receiving all items to be included in the next newsletter. 

As new business, there was a discussion on receiving a medical resource literature in the mail and it was concluded it was a possible scam.
The meeting was adjourned. Pledge/Yunker

Jackie Richmond, Secretary

